White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting

December 8, 2008

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:29 p.m. on December 8, 2008.  Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Kenneth Chamberlain, E. Pete Phelps, David Reinhart, Joe Walker, Lance Graf, Suzie Greenway and Colleen Redfield.  Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the October 13, 2008 Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the October 13, 2008 Election Committee Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the November 10, 2008 Regular Township Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  Treasurer McArthur stated that CD #83907 renewed on 11-13-08 at 3%.

E. Pete Phelps took the floor.  Lance Graf is applying for a permit to sell firearms over the internet.  Mr. Phelps feels that Mr. Graf should need a Special Use Permit for this due to the fact that precedence had been set by the Zoning Board of Appeals in 1995 in the case of Marvin Gauss.  The Planning Commission, including the Zoning Administrator, feel that this should fall under the “Home Occupancy” section in our ordinance and that he should be allowed to proceed with a zoning permit.  After much discussion a motion was made by Trustee Baker to grant Lance Graf a Zoning permit for his firearms business with the understanding that, we would check with the MTA lawyer, and if we are not legally able to allow the zoning permit under these circumstances, we will have to pull the zoning permit and proceed from there.  Trustee Graf seconded.  Motion carried with Clerk Vernon abstaining from the vote.  

Suzie Greenway took the floor.  She mentioned her interest in having some sort of a farm market or craft sale on Township property so that people in the township can have a place to sell items that they make.  She also stated her concerns about the proposed recycling center.  Her list of concerns is attached.

Ken Chamberlain gave his report.    

It was agreed to have Denise McBride do the Survey Census.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to have our lawn tractor serviced.  Motion carried.

Moved by Trustee Baker, Seconded by Clerk Vernon to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:55 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,  
Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

